Salary & Benefits Subcommittee Meeting
Riverfront Building
November 12, 2010
8:30 a.m.
Attendance (those present marked with *): 

Chair: Erin Babson (Group 6)
*Secretary: Michelle Burke (Group 2)
Laura Kennett (for Kate Harmon) (Group 1)

*Sherry Barricklow (Group 3)

Janaan Decker (Group 4)

*Ben Rapin (Group 5)

*Luanne Brown (AP Committee Liaison)

*Linda Yuhas (HR Liaison)
*Dave Smith (HR Liaison)
Confirming Meeting Schedule

2nd Friday of Every Month

8:30-10:00 a.m.

Representative assigned responsible for reserving space.

· August 13 - Ben Rapin  (Riverfront Building)

· September 10 - Michelle Burke (Kirkhof Center)

· October 8 - Erin Babson (Bike Factory)

· November 12 – Ben Rapin (Riverfront Building)
· December 10 - Sherry Baricklow (MAK D-2-168)

· January 14 - Janaan Decker (TBD)

· February 11 - Ben Rapin (TBD)

· March 11 - Michelle Burke (TBD)

· April 8 - Erin Babson (Center for Health Sciences)

· May 13 - Kate Harmon (TBD)

Meeting called to order at 10:04 by acting chair Ben Rapin.

Welcome to Luanne Brown, our AP Committee Liaison.

Visit with Jim Bachmeier, Vice President for Finance and Administration
· Tuition has never been this difficult for students. We received more pushback on the 5% increase this year than the 13% increase the previous year.
· State funding to the University is projected to fall.
· The University has been planning and preparing for the financial downturn, so we are able to handle things.

· Internal reaction to the 2% budget reduction was relief. We are able to reorganize but we don’t have to drastically scale back. 
· The news for us is things may be uncomfortable or inconvenient but not horrible. We need to look for strategies that make sense for students and the University.

· We have to rethink priorities—are we doing things because we’ve always done them and we like to do them, or are we doing things because it is the best for our students and the institution?

· The decentralized nature of our colleges sometimes creates duplication of effort and use of resources. It is a tough sell to centralize some activities.
· KEY MESSAGE: We are in this together. If the University thrives, we all thrive. If the University suffers, we all suffer. Let’s find ways to work together to be innovative, collaborative, flexible to increase our relevance and cost-effectiveness.

Question from constituent
Why can’t we move to being paid every two weeks instead of our current system?

· When Banner was implemented, the Senior Management Team looked at moving to a semi-monthly payroll because of what Banner offers. The customization costs are high for Banner if pay dates were moved to bi-weekly. There is not a real cash flow benefit – it just fluctuates differently. Luanne can show the numbers to people upon request.
· This is really more about personal budget management. You can work out automatic transactions with your bank/credit union so it seems like you are getting paid every other week. The Encompass service through WorkLife has financial advisors who can help individuals who need assistance managing their cash flow.

Updates from Dave Smith

· Just a small number of people did not complete Open Enrollment, which ended November 10. (Different reasons, some are retiring at the end of the year, some just chose for the opt-out to the standard PPO). Good communication, financial incentives both were factors in the success of Open Enrollment.

· 79% elected the High Deductible Plan with Health Savings Account (HSA).

· Extra communication needs to happen early in the year to make sure people understand procedures with the HSA.

· Priority Health and Grand Valley Health Plan both saw a drop in enrollment but the rates will stay about the same. Is there a point where if we drop too low those vendors would discontinue the plan? Dave doesn’t see that happening.

· The Web Team did an excellent job with the online enrollment tool.

· Email communication is coming to all who chose the HDP/HSA to remind them how to open their United Bank HSA accounts.

· New cards being produced for everyone.

· UMR sent a notice to members’ homes about new federal rules regarding FSA changes with over-the-counter drugs (also applies to HSA accounts for next year).

· Lots of positive feedback from constituents on the availability of Benefits staff to answer questions.
· Review information found at www.gvsu.edu/healthwellness
Linda Yuhas update 
· We should be prepared for the January 1 paycheck. This will include the salary adjustment (2% of base plus $1,000) and new health plan deductions (whatever people chose during Open Enrollment)--it will be difficult for people to understand their rate of pay just by looking at the pay stub.

· There are payroll tax changes as well. If the Bush tax cuts aren’t extended, taxes will be substantially higher (example, $2200/yr. for $80,000 joint income). The Obama stimulus deduction is also going away in the new year.

Other Business

Maggie is visiting with us to discuss employee performance review process. Can we use this as a way for employees to articulate their relevance?

Next meeting December 10 at MAK D-2-168.

Meeting adjourned at 9:49 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Burke

